Minutes of the Board of Selectmen Meeting

This meeting of the Board of Selectmen was called to order at 6:12Pm on Tuesday, June 7, 2022 at the
North Brookfield Police Department. Jason Petraitis and John Tripp present.

Approval of Warrants: Mr. Tripp moved, and Mr. Petraitis seconded, a motion to approve the following
warrants: Payroll # 25 for $388,818.07, Payroll # 25A for $3,274.80, General # 106 for $308,491.48,
School # 1060 for $242,651.19, School Windows Debt # 1061 for $20,867.63, and CDBG# 1063 for
$29,471.33. So voted,

Financial Items:

Mr. Tripp moved, and Mr. Petraitis seconded, a motion to approve a transfer request of $762.75 from
Fire Dept Fire Supplies to Fire Dept Other Expense to cover boat repairs. Mr. Petraitis asked the
purpose; Mr. Tripp said the motor needed to be tuned. So voted.

Mr. Tripp moved, and Mr. Petraitis seconded, a motion to approve a reserve fund request $52.27 to Fire
training to cover a shortage. So voted.

Mr. Tripp moved, and Mr. Petraitis seconded, a motion to approve a reserve fund request of $236.13 to
cover fire salary due to mandatory cut in December and amount of fire calls received. So voted.

Chapter 90 Reimbursement: Mr. Tripp moved, and Mr. Petraitis seconded, a motion to approve a
Chapter 90 reimbursement request of $66,169.88 for payment on North Street project. So voted.

New Business:

Appointment- Mr. Tripp moved, and Mr. Petraitis seconded, a motion to appoint Sadie Saldana to
Conservation Commission. So voted. The Board noted that they received a letter of recommendation
from Christine Morrison, Chair of the Conservation Commission. Sadie said she recently moved to Town
and wants to be involved and be part of the community.

Public Comment:

Brandon Avery is trying to reopen the Historical Museum. There was work going on upstairs from the
museum, which has stopped, but the museum needs organizing and cleaning. He’s available by
appointment, will be open this Saturday from 9am to noon, and will setup a regular schedule soon.

Mr. Tripp said over the next few weeks trimming will be taking place along the rail trail, volunteers are
needed. Please contact Mr. Tripp if you're interested in volunteering. Usually, the crew works Saturday
mornings from 9am to 1pm.

Mr. Petraitis said the Board is looking to do a Family Fun Day and parade for 4" of July. Due to the tough
economic year we’ve all had it will be less than previous years, but he hopes to still plan something fun
for the residents.

Brandon Avery stated that John and Mindy Tripp spent a lot of time sprucing up the little park to
prepare for Memorial Day, it looks simple but it’s a lot of hard work.

At 6:27PM, there being no further business, Mr. Tripp moved, and Mr. Petraitis seconded, a motion to
adjourn. So voted.



Respectfully Submitted,

Ashley Barre



